Production Committee Report
March 2011

The Production Committee met on Wednesday March 16th at the Theatre Harrisburg Production Center. Present were Wayne Minnich, Dave Walker and Paul Foltz, Chair. Bob Eisenhour was unable to attend.

We started with a review of our accompanist situation. Dave Cahall has been given music and rehearsal discs and we are planning to use him at least through Lavender Graduation. His performance will be re-evaluated at that time. Another name was submitted to the committee, Chad Rueggsegger. An email was sent to him but as of now, he has not responded. We will continue to look for candidates for the time being.

The April concerts were covered next at the meeting. For New Jersey, we have agreed to use New Jersey chorus’ accompanist, Toatoa Liu, to play for our numbers as well. This will cost us a fee of $150.00, one hundred dollars more than was budgeted for the event. Paul agreed to contact our NJ liaison to see if a final schedule has been created as of yet. We would like to get a schedule as well as a car pooling plan to the singers asap. It was suggested that we also give Toatoa some flowers at the end of our set and maybe bring a giant Hershey Bar as a gift to the NJ chorus. After we reviewed our program, Dave decided that all was in order and that he wanted Jeff Mitchell to do the solo work in One Voice.
Moving on to Lavender Graduation, we reviewed that musical program and decided to offer to do two songs with the Womyn’s Chorus who are now also attending the event. Contact was made with Brian Patchcoski, our liaison at PSU, because we had not received a copy of our performance contract. He assured me it was merely an oversight and we should have it in our post box by the date of this meeting. (The box has not been checked yet so I do not know if the contract has, in fact, arrived).

May and our performance in Lancaster was tabled until next month’s meeting after we have some further information from Barry Russell as to length of program, time etc. We are hoping to do our entire June concert in a form of “warm up” for the performances in Harrisburg. (It has since been confirmed that they would like 60 to 90 minutes with a start time of 7 PM and will pay us a fee of $250.00).
June concert needs came next. Specific tech help was reviewed; Chuck Atwell will T.D. all three performances, Nat will do follow spot and Sky will repeat doing percussion. Chuck will also provide video equipment and we’ll be discussing in the up coming weeks the number of technicians needed. The stage is assembled as it will be for our concert so we took the time to look at it and discuss specifics. We then reviewed possible poster backgrounds which were provided to us by the p.r. committee and ended up selecting two possibilities that it was believed best visually depicted the musical themes of the concert. P.R. has expressed some difficulty with being able to develop the theme for this concert. Dave offered to write up a few by-lines or even a summary paragraph for the committee to use as they need. The committee also stated for the record that if another title for this June could be found, we had no problem altering the name. 
Finally we worked on the scheduling for the 2011-12 season and voted to set these dates with venues: Sunday December 4th at the Maennerchor for Chorus Christmas Capers Cubed, Saturday February 18th at the Unitarian Church and Sunday February 19th at the Unity Church for a joint concert with the Womyn’s Chorus. Dave will discuss programming with Victor Fields this month with the aim of creating a working title for the concert. We also wanted to investigate the possibility of adding a performance on Friday February 17th if the Womyn were willing and a suitable location could be found. We will also discuss with the Womyn about keeping the following weekend open until we know for certain when the Oscars will be held in 2012. We do not want a concert and a major fundraiser on the same day. Last of all would be the June concert, our ‘best of’ concert with the title ‘Family Jewels’ and ‘25 Years of Song and Silliness’ as a sub-title. This concert would be held on June 8-9-10, Friday through Sunday at the Theatre Harrisburg Production Center.
It was proposed and agreed upon by the committee members that to more strongly identify ourselves in the community, we would like to see added to our standard title of ‘Harrisburg Men’s Chorus’ the byline; “a Member of the Gay and Lesbian Association of Choruses”.
Our next monthly meeting was scheduled for Wednesday April 13th at 5:30 and with that the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted

Paul R. Foltz

Chair
